
 

Sunday October 12th 2025 
 

OUR MISSION IS: “TO KNOW AND SHARE GOD’S LOVE”. 

KIA MAU, KIA URU TE AROHA O TE ATUA 

  Anglican I Methodist I Presbyterian 

  A very warm welcome is extended to our  

Worship Services at 8.00 and 9.30am.  

Nau mai haere mai. Welcome  

   
 8.00am Service 
 Preacher & Presider: Rev Peter Bargh 
 Welcomer, Reader, Server: Jill Flint 
 Steward: Jenny Carden 
 
 9.30am Worship Service 
 Worship Leaders: Rev Peter Bargh 
 Steward: Warren & Cheryl Anderson 
 Welcomers: Carol McKillop 
 Musician: Paul Ellery & Derek Kingsbury 
 Readers: Youth & Family 
 Prayers: Youth & Family 
 Sound and Computer: Erica Harris 
 Children’s Church: in the Family Service 
 Communion: Gillian Woodward, Gloria Zanders, Don Woolerton, Mary West, Kelera Luvu, 
 Youth 
 Morning Tea: Esther Odlum, Ross Pearce, Emma Runciman & Family 
 
 9.30am Insight  - In the Family Service 
 

 10am Wed 15th—Rev Peter Bargh 
 

 Lawns: Tim Cox 

 Sunday service online: 9.30am. Log back in if you get logged out please. 
 We are working on a new solution. 
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09 
 Meeting ID: 398 418 4545 Passcode: 763250910 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09


 

Birthday wishes to Isabelle Porteous & 

MichaelSchmitt who are celebrating a 

birthday this week.  

Congratulations to anyone else who is 

celebrating a wedding anniversary this 

week. 

Ma te Atua koutou e Manaaki.   

May God bless you all 

What’s on this week 
Sun 12 8.00am Worship Service 
  9.30am Worship Service 
  12.30pm Htn Full Gospel Church 
  4.30pm Ankur Narula  
 

Mon 13 9.00am Northern Health School 
  9.30am Stace Photography 
  1.30pm In Harmony Yoga 
  4.00pm Steven Donald 
  6.30pm TSYR Ju Jitsu 
  7.00pm Toastmasters 
  7.00pm Indoor Bowling  
  

Tues 14 9.30am Toy Library 
  10.00am Seniornet 
  4.00pm Steven Donald 
  6.30pm  English Classes 
    

Wed 15  10.00am U3A                     
  10.00am Worship Service 
  10.30am Pilates 
  1.00pm Northern Health School 
  6.00pm Girls Brigade 
  6.30pm TSYR Ju Jitsu 
  7.30am Chartwell Garden Club 
  

Thur 16 9.00am Interactionz 
  9.30am Selwyn Centre 
  2.00pm  The Little Cello Box 
  6.30pm Goshin Ju Jitsu 
  6.45pm Vibe Youth Group 
 

Fri 17 8.00am Meditrain 
  9.30am Mainly Music 
   

Sat 18 9.30am TSYR Ju Jitsu 
  10.00pm Toy Library 
  11.00pm Guardian Angel Wealth 
  12.00pm Margie Manabat 
  4.00pm WSBST 
  4.00pm Tamil Society 

Rosters for Sunday Oct 19th 
8.00am Service 
Preacher & Presider: Rev Ruth Smart 
Welcomer, Reader, Server: Richard 
Lawrence 
Steward: Carol Way 
9.30am Worship Service 
Worship Leaders: Rev Gloria Zanders 
Steward: Elwyn Mayall 
Welcomers: Tania & Bruce Snowdon 
Musician: Paul Ellery 
Readers: Annette Mudford and Peter Allan 
Prayers: Barry Neal 
Sound and Computer: Russ Young 
Children’s Church: Andrea Hollis 
Morning Tea: Bronwyn & Tony Pipe & Diane 
Hall 
9.30am Insight  - Derek Kingsbury 

10am Wed 22nd  - Mary West 

Lawns: Blair & Jackson Bowcott 

 
 
 
 
 

Prayer for New Beginnings 
 

God of renewal and promise, bless us with 
hope that grows from your steadfast love. 
Strengthen our trust when the way ahead 

feels uncertain. Inspire our faith to embrace 
each new beginning with courage, gratitude, 
and joy, knowing you journey with us always. 

Amen.  



 

FREE 

We still need Green plastic lids off your milk bottles or similar drink bottles.  
We also recycle the metal lids off glass drink bottles to support the charity Kidney 

Kids NZ. Please bring these items  into the office or to church on a Sunday.  
Thank you to all those who have helped so far! 

Thank You 
For those who unpacked or packed a box, we thank you for your assistance. 
For those who gave their goods to help with the fair, we thank you for your generosity. 
For those who made a cuppa or provided baking, we thank you for the sustenance. 
For those who lifted and carried, set up or cleaned up, we thank you for your strength. 
For those who gave a ride or lent a hand, we thank you for your kindness. 
For those who decorated, arranged, or beautified the space, we thank you for your       
creativity. 
For those who welcomed visitors with a smile, we thank you for your warmth. 
For those who gave a word of encouragement or a prayer, we thank you for your faith and 
care. 
For those who donated their skills, talents, or resources, we thank you for your             
willingness to share. 
For those who quietly helped behind the scenes, we thank you for your humility and    
dedication. 
And for those who gave their time, the most precious gift of all, we thank you from the 
bottom of our hearts 



If you have notices for the Newsletter please email the Parish Office by        
9am Wednesday morning.  

Date Time Event 

Oct 12th 9.30am Family Service 

Oct 31st 5.30pm Light Party 

Nov 2nd 9.30am Baptism Sunday 

Church Administrator: Sylvia O’Leary 
 

office@chartwellchurch.org.nz or Ph: 07 855 7434.  
 

Office hours: 9.00am—2.30pm Tuesday to Friday. 
Bank Account for Donations:  
Chartwell Cooperating Parish. 03-1557-0012468-00 

Please remain at home if you have cold, covid or flu-like symptoms.  
Many in our community are vulnerable and will appreciate it if you do not come to the 

church premises until you are symptom free and have tested negative. Thank you. 

Eco Corner— Community Corner       (Talk to Sylvia to have items here from your group) 

An excerpt from this week's A Rocha Aotearoa NZ  

Kia ora e te whānau whānui o A Rocha, 
Whoever decided that the Season of Creation would be at this time of year was on to 
something. While the Northern Hemisphere moves into autumn, here in Aotearoa spring 
is bursting with life. As I see the kōwhai bloom, I’m reminded of the goodness of God’s  
creation – and that God invites the Church to care for it. And honestly? I’m blown away by 
what’s been happening through A Rocha here in Aotearoa. 
This year alone, the Eco Church network has been spreading faster than a kumara patch. 
Over 100 churches across the motu are now part of the movement – discovering that    
creation care isn’t an optional extra, but central to following Jesus. And this Season of   
Creation has been especially full – for eco churches and also our staff team. Right across 
Aotearoa, churches have hosted creative gatherings, outdoor worship events, planting  
sessions, speaker events and more – drawing people together to celebrate the goodness 
of God’s world. Five more churches even joined the Eco Church whānau during September 
alone! It’s been incredible to see communities putting down roots and living out Good 
News for all the earth. 
And while Eco Church is the new kid on the block, A Rocha has deep roots in this kaupapa. 
Think of the Karioi Project, where years of persistent trapping and planting have meant 
seabirds returning to breed on the mountain. Or the local groups around the country –  
ordinary people rolling up their sleeves week after week to restore rivers, wetlands, and 
forests. This is what faithfulness looks like over time. 
Here’s the thing: this work only happens because people like you believe it matters. And it 
does matter – for the gospel, for our neighbours, and for creation itself.  
Together, we’re showing that following Jesus really is Good News for all the earth. 
Ngā mihi nui, James Beck. (on behalf of A Rocha Aotearoa New Zealand) 

mailto:office@chartwellchurch.org.nz

